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Thomas Bailey, lawyer, 
furniture executive and banker 
of Mocksville, was a trustee 
from 1902-1916. His loyalty to 
the College was exceptional, 
especially considering he 
had to face the devastation of 
losing his daughters Evelyn 
and Sarah in the typhoid 
epidemic of 1899. 

In their memory, he 
established a scholarship and 
donated money to furnish a 
room (adorned with Tiffany 
glass and elaborate arches) 
in the old Students’ Building. 
It was used for meditation, 
and one student made her 
commitment there to serve as 
a medical missionary to China.
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Sallie Southall Cotten was one of 
the North Carolina founders of the 
Federation of Women’s Clubs, and 
during her state presidency was 
influential in achieving legislation 
which made women eligible for 
service on public school boards. 

For the Chicago World’s Fair of 
1892, she created a commemorative 
exhibit of Virginia Dare’s birth, 
resurrected a painting of the Edenton 
Tea Party, and collected books 
written by North Carolina women. 
She was also active in expositions at 
Atlanta and Charleston.

“the residence halls of the quad are gathering places for conversation, 
social interaction, discovery and debate.  this continuing focus on 

undergraduate liberal arts education through communities of learning is the 
core of UNCG’s future, as well as its legacy.”  - Alice Irby, Class of 1954
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Robert Terelius Gray, a trustee 
from 1892-1912, was co-owner 
with R. S. Pullen of ten acres 
of land for the original campus. 
Gray, a lawyer, for a time edited 
the Raleigh Christian Advocate 
and then became city attorney. 
As reporter for the Supreme 
Court of North Carolina, he 
prepared its Volumes 112 
through 122. 

His son and grandsons were 
prominent journalists and 
editors, and his granddaughter 
is Frances Gray Patton, 
(honorary degree, 1956) whose 
best known novel is Good 
Morning, Miss Dove.
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Colonel G. W. Hinshaw, a trustee 
from 1910-1918, was chairman 
of the board at the time of his 
death. He was a sixteen-year-old 
soldier in the Confederate Army, 
attended Guilford College, and 
became a merchant and banker 
in Winston. 
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Minnie Lou Jamison 
was a member of the 
first student body and in 
1896 joined the home 
economics faculty at 
$33.33 per month. 
During a half-century 
of service, she felt that 
supervising students 
was her “happiest work.” 
Possessor of a Dresden-
doll prettiness, erect 
carriage, and sweet voice, 
she was the epitome of a 
lady and served as official 
college hostess. She 
was active in establishing 
domestic science in the 
high schools and won 
commendation from 
Herbert Hoover for her 
work during World War I.

          
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

    
  

   

            
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

    

   

             
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   

            

          
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

    
  


